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news LETTERSP

SHELLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL 24th July 2020VOL: 39  No.12

Principal’s ReportPrincipal’s Report

Welcome back for Term 3 
It has been a great start to the school term! On Monday, our teachers had 
a very produc�ve Staff Development Day, par�cipa�ng in sessions focusing on 

Ÿ CESE: What works best? Evidence-based prac�ces to help improve NSW student performance

Ÿ School Excellence in Ac�on (the new Strategic Improvement Planning and External Valida�on 
processes)

Ÿ Teacher Accredita�on with NESA and

Ÿ Strategic Direc�on 2 (Evidence Based Teaching Quality Literacy and Numeracy Programs) including 
professional learning and workshops around the teaching of Grammar.

It was a very informa�ve day of professional learning for our teachers.

Our students returned to school on Tuesday – and it was pleasing to see them all so well presented in 
school uniform. (There are a few reminders about uniform requirements and expecta�ons later in the 
newsle�er). I am confident these great standards of uniform will con�nue throughout the term.

Our first session of Footsteps took place yesterday and it is always a delight to see the eager par�cipa�on 
of our students in these sessions.

Walking around the school this week, I have been pleased to see the ac�ve engagement of our students 
and their enthusiasm for learning. Well done to all of our students and their teachers for such an 
industrious and posi�ve start to the school term.

Drop Off Reminder
From next week, staff will be at each 
of the four gates from 8:50am un�l 
the bell rings. If your child is anxious 
about entering the school grounds 
alone, please drop them off during 
this �me.

All 4 gates will be locked 
immediately a�er the bell.

Students arriving late (a�er the bell) 
will need to enter via the Hadrian 
Ave carpark pedestrian gate and 
proceed to the office for a late note.

DROP OFF AND PICK UP
During the current COVID restrictions,

parents are unable to come onto school grounds.

Year 1-6 students will be dismissed from class at 3:00pm

Kindergarten pick up �me: 3:00pm

Please drop your child at the gate and pick them up 
from the same gate each a�ernoon.
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School Photographs
next Monday 

27/7/20
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Colds and Illness – Should my child a�end school?
In the midst of winter, we naturally have many cold and flu “bugs”. Although regular a�endance at school 
is important – it is also essen�al that children are fit and well when at school. This is par�cularly important 
in the current climate of COVID.

Children who are unwell should be kept at home, un�l the symptoms have cleared.

We o�en have reports of students diagnosed with various strands of influenza. Influenza is a contagious 
respiratory illness caused by influenza viruses. Exposure to influenza at school can cause illness for large 
numbers of students and teachers– so we ask parents to help us by ensuring their children remain at 
home if they are unwell.

If your child has been vomi�ng or had diarrhoea, the best advice is to keep them home un�l 24 hours a�er 
the vomi�ng / diarrhoea has stopped.

If your child is sick with COVID symptoms and they have are being tested, please no�fy the school 
immediately. Students will need to remain at home un�l they have been cleared. (If your child has had 
direct contact with someone who has returned a posi�ve COVID result, your child will s�ll need to remain 
home for the 14 days, even if they have a nega�ve result). Children who have NOT had direct contact with 
a confirmed case, may return to school once they have received a nega�ve result (unless advised 
otherwise by your doctor or NSW Health).

Staffing News
Mrs Pikse has returned from Maternity Leave this term and will be working on Tuesday and Wednesday for 
the reminder of the year. Welcome back Mrs Pikse!

Mrs Elvy remains on leave for health reasons. Our thanks to Mrs Bradley and Mrs Elsaket who remain 
teaching 6E, to provide consistency and con�nuity in their learning. We wish Mrs Elvy a speedy recovery.

Mr George (our General Assistant) remains on leave for medical reasons. Mr Chris�an and Mr Greg 
con�nue to do a wonderful job looking a�er our school grounds. At the end of last term, all our staff and 
students made Mr George a lovely booklet wishing him all best and le�ng him know how much we miss 
him. He was very grateful for the well wishes and the beau�ful messages from our Shelley community. 

Top Field
Those parents who drop off or pick up from the Blacktown Road gate, will have seen the commencement 
of work on our top field. We are obviously very excited with this work – as it has been long awaited. We 
have invested significant funds to ensure that this task is done well, so that the improvements will be long 
las�ng. This week, the irriga�on system and automated watering system is being installed. I have included 
a few photos for you to see the progress!

Once completed we will need to stay off the oval for about 6 weeks – but we hope to be able to use top 
field again by the start of Term 4.
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Opportunity Class Placement Test Reminder
For those students who have submi�ed an applica�on for Opportunity Class Placement for 2021, please 
read the following reminder.

Applicants for Year 5 placement in an opportunity class in 2021 are required to take the Opportunity Class 
Placement Test to be held from 9:00 am to 11:15 am on Wednesday 16th September, 2020. Parents will be 
emailed with the loca�on by the Department of Educa�on.

Lost Uniforms
The lost property cupboard is frequently overflowing. If your child has lost an item of uniform, please 
remind them to go and check the lost property (in the cupboard in the toilet just outside the hall) .

Unfortunately many of the items that make their way to lost property are either unclearly labelled (the 
wri�ng is faded or illegible) or not labelled at all. Where possible, labelled items are returned directly 
through the class teacher. 

Educa�on Week and Semester 1 Reports
(NB: Some informa�on repeated from last newsle�er – but important reminders about Educa�on Week 
and Semester 1 reports this year!)

Educa�on Week is an annual state-wide event that celebrates the NSW public educa�on community. This 
year, Educa�on Week will run from Monday 3 August to Friday 7 August 2020.

“The theme for Educa�on Week 2020 is Learning Together. It's a theme that reflects an incredible year for 
NSW public school students, staff and parents, and the partnerships that have been strengthened in 
response. This Educa�on Week, we embrace the whole NSW public educa�on community, highligh�ng 
the achievements of local schools and the role of public schools as the cornerstone of their communi�es. 
Join us for #EdWeek20 as we celebrate learning together with our students, parents, teachers, schools 
and the community.”

In this year of bushfires, floods and COVID-19, the key messages of Educa�on Week 2020 are:

Ÿ Schools are the cornerstone of communi�es

Ÿ Parents and carers are our partners in learning. Schools and families benefit from strong, respec�ul 
rela�onships where responsibility for student learning is shared.

Ÿ Change and resilience

Ÿ Our teachers and students are lifelong learners, collabora�ng in a posi�ve learning environment to 
achieve their best: Learning together makes us strong and creates resilient communi�es.

Ÿ Connect be�er and learn together: Our school staff are dedicated 
professionals who know, value and care for all students. Technology enables 
learning together anywhere, any �me.

Educa�on Week is in Week 3, however, it will be an Educa�on Week with a 
difference! With access to school grounds limited to students, staff and 
essen�al visitors, it is now confirmed we will not be able to welcome our 
parents and community members to school. We are very disappointed, as we 
all love Educa�on Week. It is a wonderful �me to celebrate the work of our 
students and teachers, and to strengthen our connec�ons with parents and 
caregivers. 

We are however planning our celebra�ons in a “virtual space”! 

During Week 3, all parents will be invited to visit their child's Google Classroom 
with them to view some samples of the great work that is being done within 
their grade. Keep an eye on our social media too, for further celebra�ons of 
Shelley students, during Educa�on Week.

3
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Shelley Super Star Learners are:Shelley Super Star Learners are:

SP

As already advised, there will be no K-2 or 3-6 Athle�cs carnivals during Educa�on Week, as we would 
normally have.

Student reports for Semester 1 will be sent home at the end of Week 3 Term 3, due to the school changes 
brought about by COVID and learning from home.

For 2020 there have been some temporary changes to the requirements for repor�ng, so the Semester 1 
report for Shelley students will look a li�le different to usual.

The Semester 1 report will provide a summa�ve account of student progress and achievement on learning 
covered during Semester 1, both at school and at home, with informa�on about what might need to be 
done to support your child's learning growth. There will be no grading of students using the five point A-E 
scale (previously outstanding, high, sound, basic or limited on a Shelley report).

Student assessment remains an important process in the teaching and learning cycle that enables 
teachers to monitor student progress, provide feedback to students on the learning that has taken place, 
guide teachers in their ongoing provision of appropriate learning opportuni�es, and to report to 
parents/carers on student learning progress. Teachers have used opportuni�es as students have returned 
to school to gather further informa�on about student learning progress using a broad range of 
assessments. 

Parents will receive a simplified wri�en report which describes your child's progress and achievement 
across English, Mathema�cs, and Integrated Studies during Semester 1. There will also be a general 
comment. The report will also provide informa�on about student a�endance and commitment to 
learning. Remember if your child was at home, and engaging in online learning, they will have been 
marked as in a�endance. If they were at home but did not engage in online learning, they will have been 
marked absent for the day. (Our teachers endeavoured to be very diligent in recording which students 
par�cipated in online learning each day, however we acknowledge there may be some discrepancies 
within this �me.)

When your child's report does come home (around Friday 7th August), please take the �me to read your 
child / children's report carefully with them and encourage discussion about their achievements.

Children develop many of their a�tudes about their learning based on the conversa�ons they have with 
important adults in their lives.  Reports are a great opportunity to celebrate with your child, the learning 
they have been undertaking. They are also an opportunity to reinforce the home-school partnership. 

As entry on to school grounds is s�ll restricted to staff, students and essen�al visitors, we will not hold 
three way interviews at the start of Term 3 as we normally would. However, parents are reminded-  please 
don't hesitate to contact the office to make an appointment to speak to the class teacher if you would like 
to discuss any aspect of the report, or your child's learning in Semester 1.
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Uniform 
It is great to see the pride our students take in their uniform, and we have been very impressed with the 
standard of student presenta�on as they return to school. Just few reminders:

Ÿ Green dance pants are NOT part of the school uniform and should not be worn.

Ÿ Tracksuit pants are only part of the sports uniform – and should only be worn on Friday (sports day). 

Ÿ All students are required to wear black school shoes with their school uniform on Monday through to 
Thursday. Joggers should ONLY be worn to school on Friday, for the sport day.

Ÿ Socks are white for both girls and boys. Socks should be white fold down socks (NOT the low cut socks, 
designed to sit right down in the shoes).

Ÿ Please make sure ALL uniform items are labelled – par�cularly jackets. We con�nue to have many 
jackets (even the bomber jackets) being le� in the playground – with NO NAME, making it difficult to 
return to the righ�ul owner.

Reminder to Parents - Neighbours
As we commence the new term, I would just like to remind all parents and caregivers once again of the 
importance of safe prac�ces at drop-off and pick-up �me each day.

I would also ask our school community to please be mindful of our neighbours and their proper�es. It is 
disheartening to s�ll occasionally receive phone calls from local residents about parents parking across 
driveways, making illegal turns and driving unsafely in Hadrian Ave and Pelleas Street. This is most 
disappoin�ng to hear, as it also reflects badly on our school community.

Please help to ensure the safety of our students – and help to maintain Shelley's great reputa�on, by being 
mindful of these ma�ers.

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2021
It is Term 3 already – and before we know it, we will be planning for Kindergarten orienta�on. We are 
currently accep�ng applica�ons for enrolment in Kindergarten 2021. If you have a child who will be 
turning 5 before 30th July, 2021 and you are intending to enrol them for next year, please complete an 
applica�on form as soon as possible and return it to the office. 

Likewise, if you have a neighbour or friends with pre-
school children who is intending to commence next year – 
please advise them to complete their applica�on in the 
next few weeks.

The number of applica�ons for Kindergarten has a 
significant impact on school organisa�on for 2021. We ask 
for your assistance in ensuring applica�ons are sent in as 
soon as able.

“Applica�on to enrol” forms are available from the office. 
You can ring the office and we will organise for your older 
children to bring a form home, or we can meet you at a 
gate to provide you with the form. Those parents who do 
not live in the catchment area and wish to send their 
children to Shelley PS are also required to complete an 
out of area applica�on form, which will be reviewed by 
the Out of Area Panel.

Jo-Ann Campion
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Deputy Principal’s ReportDeputy Principal’s Report

School Photographs
Our school photo day is next Monday 27th July. All photo envelopes must be 
brought  to school  on Monday.  I f  you choose to order  onl ine, 
(  please enter your receipt number in the www.theschoolphotographer.com.au)
appropriate box on the order envelope and return to school on Monday. 

Please ensure your child is in full school uniform on. Students may wear culo�es 
/ shorts or green school trousers. Students may wear their school jacket but 
they will be asked to remove them for their photos. Black school shoes with 

white socks must be worn. Girls can wear green stockings underneath their 
culo�es if preferred. Track suit pants, dance pants or coloured sneakers 
are not to be worn. 

NCCD
At Shelley, we are currently comple�ng our 
responsibili�es for the NCCD (Na�onally Consistent 
Collec�on of Data on School Students with Disability).

The Na�onally Consistent Collec�on of Data on 
School Students with Disability is a compulsory 
annual collec�on that counts the number of students 
receiving an adjustment due to disability and the level of reasonable adjustment they are receiving. 

Student and family privacy are protected as no names or other iden�fying informa�on is provided in the 
collec�on. For more informa�on, see the a�ached no�ce.

Yarn In – Say No to Domes�c Violence
Blacktown City Council is pu�ng out the call for kni�ers to take up their needles to raise awareness of 

domes�c and family violence.

They want people to knit or crochet squares and 
make pom poms of all sizes and colours which 
will be used at the Village Green in November. 

At the comple�on of the campaign, the woollen 
squares will be sewn into blankets and 
distributed to local chari�es. 

The community of Shelley PS will be making and 
collec�ng squares and pom poms to wrap one of 
our own Shelley trees and also to send to 
Blacktown Council. 

If you or members of your family would like to 
contribute to the campaign, squares or pom 
poms can be sent to the Shelley office for 
collec�on. Please see the a�ached flyer for more 
informa�on.  

In partnership,     

Leanita Williams
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www.theschoolphotographer.com.au
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Footsteps

7
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A managed return to school

Students at school 5 days at week.

Students must bring their own water bottle.

Non-essential visitors are not permitted on
school ground. Parents and carers must
physically distance at drop off and pick up.

Follow health advice and keep your child
home if they are unwell.

For full details visit
education.nsw.gov,au/covid-19/advice-for-families
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Na�onally Consistent Collec�on of Data on 
School Students with Disability (NCCD)

Dear parents, guardians and carers

Re: Na�onally Consistent Collec�on of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD)

Every year, all schools in Australia par�cipate in the Na�onally Consistent Collec�on of Data on School 
Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to iden�fy informa�on already 
available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legisla�ve 
requirements under the Disability Discrimina�on Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Educa�on 
2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019). 

Informa�on provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes:

Ÿ year of schooling

Ÿ category of disability: physical, cogni�ve, sensory or social/emo�onal

Ÿ level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differen�ated teaching prac�ce, 
supplementary, substan�al or extensive.

This informa�on assists schools to:

Ÿ formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools 

Ÿ consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools

Ÿ develop shared prac�ces so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve 
educa�onal outcomes for students with disability.

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the informa�on they need to plan more broadly 
for the support of students with disability.

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any tes�ng 
process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual 
student will be able to be iden�fied – the privacy and confiden�ality of all students is ensured. All 
informa�on is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collec�on, storage and disclosure of personal 
informa�on. To find out more about these ma�ers, please refer to the 'Australian Governments Privacy 
Policy (h�ps://www.educa�on.gov.au/privacy-policy).

Further informa�on about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (h�ps://www.nccd.edu.au).

If you have any ques�ons about the NCCD, please contact the school. 

Kind regards

Jo-Ann Campion
Principal
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Advertisements are inserted in good faith. Shelley Public School does not endorse or carry responsibility for claims
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